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Annual Liaison Meeting between Guangdong Province and Macao was held in 
Macao and Consensus has been reached on Strengthening Forces to Combat 

Marriage Fraud 
    

 

The 40th  Border Liaison Meeting and the 15th  Identification Services Bureau Liaison Meeting between 
Quangdong Province and Macao was held in Macao  

 

The 40th Border Liaison Meeting and the 15th Identification Services Bureau 

Liaison Meeting between Guangdong Province and Macao was held in Macao on 30th 

October 2012.  A delegation was led by Ms. Chen Min, Director of the Exit and Entry 

Administration Bureau of the Public Security Department of the Guangdong Province, 

and Mr. Li Han-xiong, Deputy Director of the Exit and Entry Administration Bureau 

of the Public Security Department of the Guangdong Province, together with Mr. He 

Dong, Deputy Supervisor of Zhuhai Visa Office of Guangdong Provincial Public 

Security Bureau of PRC, Mr. Liang Jian-wei, Operation Division Director of Zhuhai 

General Station of Exit and Entry Frontier Inspection of the PRC, Mr. Zeng Xiao-ping, 

Political Commissar of Gongbei Station of Exit and Entry Fronter Inspection of the 

PRC, and other superiors and chiefs came to Macao to attend the meeting.  On the 

other hand, the Macao delegation was led by Mr. Lai Ieng Kit, Director of the 

Identification Services Bureau of the Macao SAR, Mr. Lai Kam Kun, Deputy 

Commissioner of the Public Security Police Force of the Macao SAR, and Mr. 

Cheang Kam Va, Chief of the Border Control Division of the Immigration 

Department of the Public Security Police Force of the Macao SAR.  Besides, the 

representative of the Police Liaison Department of the Liaison Office of the Central 



People’s Government in the Macao Special Administrative Region has also attended 

the meeting. 

In the meeting, both parties of Guangdong and Macao announced the report on 

document application verification and immigration cooperation.  In addition, both 

parties discussed mutual concerned topics particularly marriage fraud and information 

notification.  Consensus has been reached and it will further strengthen the 

cooperation between both parties on combating marriage fraud and also motivate their 

information exchange and communication.  Moreover, both parties will conduct 

further investigation into all suspicious cases. 

 


